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County Council

Claymills Interchange / Derby Road, 1 Staffordshire Place,
Stretton, Stafford,
Burton on Trent, Staffordshire,
Staffordshire. ST16 2DH

www.staffordshire.gov.uk/reportit

Dear Sir/Madam,

A5121 Claymills interchange / Derby Road, Burton on Trent.
| write with reference to the highway improvement scheme due to commence shortly.

You may already be aware of our planned structural maintenance scheme to the value of £500,000
which is due to commence on 04.09.2023. Preparation civils work will focus on drainage, kerbing,
clearing of footway, and ironwork and barrier repairs to be followed with surfacing phase and re-
marking of lines.

We will shortly be commencing works between Claymills road and Mill Stream Lane on the A5121.
Works are due to begin on 04.09.2023 with completion of all works due on 29.09.2023. Working hours
will be between the hours of 21:00 and 05:00. On 26" September the road closure times will be 22:30-
05:00 to allow the public to exit from Pirelli Stadium. Some weekend working may be used where
necessary.

Due to the nature and scale of the site layout and plant used in a complex operation such as this,
sections of carriageway will at times become impassable. In order for activities to take place safely, it
will be necessary to temporarily close the route to all through traffic.

A signed diversion route will be in position for the closures; along with designated personnel at either
end of the closure points to offer advice should you need to access your property within the work area.

Our crews will do all that they can to assist you with access, however at times access may not be
possible within the areas of work during the times stated. This is for both your safety and the safety of
the workforce. Pedestrian access will be maintained and parking areas within the closure will be
available for short durations should you require it, by speaking to the TM operatives on site.

In the case of an emergency, emergency vehicles will be granted access when safe to do so.

Unfortunately, with any major highway works, some disturbance is unavoidable, and there may be short
delays even on the approaches to the closure points. | must ask that you drive carefully and slowly
through any sections of live roadworks for both the workforces and your own safety.

We apologise in advance for any inconvenience these works may create, however these measures are
essential for us to make such improvements to this route, and we kindly ask for your patience during
this time.

If you have any questions about the work, or concerns about how the work is being carried out, please
do not hesitate to contact us via www.staffordshire.gov.uk/reportit marked for the attention of Scheme
Engineer W Painter.
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